
OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 

 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS COMMUNICATION 
FEBRUARY 2, 2021 AGENDA 

 
Subject: 
 
Approval of a Sole-Source 
Ordinance to enter into a 
Memorandum of 
Understanding with the 
United States Soccer 
Foundation for the 
development of a Safe 
Places to Play Mini-Pitch at 
Wakefield Park.   
 
 
Submitted By: 
 
Parks & Recreation  
Department  

Action Required: 
 

√ Ordinance 
  Resolution 

 

Approved By: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bruce T. Moore 
City Manager 

   
SYNOPSIS An ordinance to authorize the City Manager to execute a 

Memorandum of Understanding with the United States Soccer 
Foundation for the development of a Safe Places to Play Mini-
Pitch at Wakefield Park.   
 

FISCAL IMPACT Funds in the amount of $100,000.00 will be paid to the 
Foundation and are available from Account No. 108459 – 
S45G047. 
 

RECOMMENDATION Approval of the resolution 
 

BACKGROUND The United States Soccer Foundation partners with major 
vendors across the Nation to provide materials and 
construction of soccer mini-pitch facilities as part of their Safe 
Places to Play Program.  The ability to partner at a national 
level allows the Foundation to complete these projects more 
economically than would otherwise be feasible.   
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